November 18, 2005
Leslie Markham

Division Chief, Forest Practice

California Department of Forestry

135 Ridgeway Ave.

Santa Rosa, CA 95401

PH 707-576-2959

FAX 707-576-2608

George Belhumeur

Senior Vice President Operations

San Jose Water Compnay

1221 South Bascom Avenue

San Jose, CA 95128

Re: Non Industrial Timber Management Plan, 20051018_1-05NTMP-022SCL_Sec2.pdf

Pre-Harvest Inspection
Dear Ms. Markham and Mr. Belemeur:
This is a formal request by Neighbors Against Irresponsible Logging (NAIL) to have one of our experts participate in an advisory capacity on the Pre-Harvest Inspection. (“ PHI”).  It has come to our attention that the San Jose Water Company has already extended to the Mid-Peninsula Open Space District (Mid-Pen) an invitation to attend the PHI. The basis for that invitation has been the large land holding owned by Mid-Pen in and around the proposed logging area. NAIL as an organization represents residential property owners who have a combined holding adjacent to the proposed logging area that exceeds that of Mid-Pen.  As a result, you can appreciate that the members of NAIL have an interest in addressing certain issues at it pertains to SJWC’s NTMP, including, among other issues, those of water, safety and fire.  

As you may know, for example, two of our neighborhoods, Aldercroft Heights and Chemeketa, draw water from the Los Gatos Creek inside of the proposed logging area. In addition, many more of our local residents depend upon the pipeline owned by Redwood Estates for water that also comes from the proposed logging area.  We also believe the NTMP raises new threats to how future fires may burn in and around our neighborhoods.

Our members are committed to gathering sufficient information so that they can objectively assess the issues raised by the NTMP and feel that it is essential that one or more of our experts participate in the PHI.   As you know, the rules provide for our opportunity to make public comment on the plan.  It is a reasonable interpretation under the rules that we be given an opportunity to assess the plan on an equal footing when our interests are directly affected by it.

 In order for our experts to properly review the NTMP, we feel it is essential for one or more of our experts to participate in the PHI. To date, we have hired experts on the subject of   erosion, watershed management, fire safety and forest management. Upon request, we are happy to provide you with the names of our experts when they are able to participate in the PHI. 

 There are over 10,000 residents around the urban forest that SJWC hopes to log. We hope you understand that a fair and complete hearing on all the issues as they relate to the health and safety of our neighborhoods necessitates that we are given at least an equal opportunity to participate in the review process. Your earliest possible response to this request is greatly appreciated so we can assure that our experts are available for the PHI.  Please respond in writing and call the undersigned to discuss our participation in the PHI. 
                                   Sincerely,

                                      NAIL Steering Committee

                                      Rick Parfitt (Designated Contact & Member of NAIL Steering Committee)

                                      23243 Summit Rd

                                      Los Gatos, Ca 95033




  408-353-4912

